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My name is Todd Sizemore.  

And I oppose HB 2738. I have been going to PIR since I was 6 years old, maybe 

even prior to that age. I have some of the best memories going there to watch my 

father race at that track. I am now 40 years old. The idea that the low levels of lead in 

fuel that has NOT been detected off track property baffles me. I, as a nurse, find it 

interesting that government officials will believe anything except science. The study 

(science) literally shows that the levels of lead in the surrounding areas are not 

measurable and that on the property, levels of lead are well below the established 

limits per OSHA. This track gives a safe place for people, kids and adults, to hangout, 

talk and have fun in a safe environment where if something happens, EMS crews are 

on the scene in seconds. With the past 34+ years that I have attended events at this 

track, I am as healthy as I ever have been, and the idea of taking something away 

from a community that has shown to help with issues big or small is a shame. 

Thank you for reading my testimony 


